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Mike Passaretti

NEWTON — Mike Passaretti , Manager of Robotics and Automation Technology for Honeybee Robotics Spacecraft Mechanisms Corp. in New York, visited Newton High School recently and shared images from the Martian Curiosity Rover he helped design. 

“I was always fascinated with rocketry and spacecraft as a kid,” said Passaretti. “And it’s great to meet other kids who excited about similar things.”

Passaretti visited the school at the request of NHS physics teacher Christopher Wannemacher. 



Newton Robotics Team presented Passeretti with a team Aperture T-shirt.


Passaretti spoke with Wannemacher’s physics students and students in Guy Schultz’ and Brian Bennington’s technology and CADD classes. Newton FIRST Varsity Robotics Team members also had the opportunity to meet and speak with Passaretti. 

Students were most impressed with Passaretti’s slide show which included images and information about the most recent successful Martian Curiosity Rover. 

“The success of the Curiosity Rover was a collective effort of some 2,000 engineers and support personnel who made that mission happen,” he said, downplaying his role in the project. “Like so many things, this required a team.”

He talked about the tremendous hurdles that had to be crossed for getting the machine to Mars and the harsh elements it encountered during its journey. 

He showed the students some parts and items from the prototype craft so they could get a close-up, hands-on feel for the machine. They also got to ask questions and learn more about what an electrical engineer does at Honeybee. 

Newton Robotics Team thanked Passeretti by presenting him with a team Aperture T-shirt.

Passaretti graduated from Manchester Regional High School in 1999. He has worked at Honeybee since his graduation from NJIT with a Computer Engineering degree in 2004.

